
 
CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

AUGUST 8, 2016 
10:00 A.M. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

The Meeting was called to order by Kevin M. Bergin at 10:00 AM. 
 
The following were in attendance: 
Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner  Arthur E.J. Levesque, Commissioner  
Michael F. Knox, Superintendent   Kevin Bergin, Chairman  

 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. July 25, 2016 - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the Minutes of July 25, 2016. 
Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 

 
III. FINANCE 

A. August 1, 2016 Warrants - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the August 1, 
2016 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

B. August 8, 2016 Warrants - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the August 8, 
2016 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

 
IV. ADMINISTRATION 

A. Tata & Howard 
1. TTHM Study – Worcester Water System – Contract: The Superintendent informed the 

board that he was hoping to have a contract in hand today, however, because of the 
involved party’s schedules, we couldn’t pull it off for today. 

2. Bedrock Well Study – Contract: The Superintendent informed the board that there has 
been a delay due to trying to find the previous study which was well over ten years ago. 
Tata and Howard can’t seem to locate it. We will also try to find it on our end. The 
question is if we’ll be able to use SRF funds to pay for this study. Once we receive 
clarification, we will let the board know of their answer. The Superintendent indicated that 
last time he spoke with Bond Council; he was told that any type of study to receive 
answers for the District would be acceptable.  

B. Meeting with MassDEP – Commissioner Suuberg: The Superintendent asked the board 
if they will allow him to form a letter to MassDEP’s Commissioner Suuberg. In the letter, he 
would like to invite him here, to the office, for a meeting to give him a recap on what this 
District has been through over the past several years concerning the ACO and MassDEP 
relations. He would like to request consideration for the elevated standards, limited capacity 
and also SRF funding at zero percent. Due to no clear recommendation, he feels that this 
must be brought to his attention. Especially since, Marielle Stone just recently asked the 
COW to start working on a contract with us - we need to move on the meeting with 
Commissioner Suuberg. The Superintendent suggested that he would generate a letter for 
the board to review before sending it. He also mentioned that he has met with the Town 
Administrator and asked him for his support on presenting this to the Commissioner. The 
Town Administrator agreed, especially since he is presenting a large scale economic growth 
plan to the Board of Selectman. Also, the Town Administrator has met with Jonathan Sigel 
about moving in a new business into the old Millbrook Distributors building however, they 
declined the opportunity due to no gas line available. Bottom line is that the Town 
Administrator does give his support as needed – especially concerning the towns’ 
infrastructure and economic growth. The Board agreed and gave permission for the 
Superintendent to create a letter Commissioner for their review.  



 
V. OPERATIONS 

A. Superintendent’s Report 
1. MassDEP Drought Watch: The drought watch is still in effect and we’re unsure at this 

point if there will be an increased level coming. Currently, our reservoir is at 5 feet, 
which is 2 inches away from our next stage. The board wishes to wait until Friday and 
then make the decision whether we want to initiate the next level. Wait until Monday to 
see the outcome of the predicted rain and if no change, then increase to the next level. 
Commissioner DellaCava motioned to hold off increasing the drought level until the 
next meeting. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 

2. MassDEP Inter-Connection Update: The Superintendent already breached this 
subject above (IV. B.) when he mentioned that Marielle Stone asked the COW to start 
contract talks. 

3. Stafford Industries Update: We were informed that 2 of the 3 devices have been 
installed – the third device most likely won’t be installed until the end of day tomorrow. 
Once all complete, we will schedule a walk through with Ryan Toomey. If any other 
violations still exist then the water will remain off. 

4. Zero Point Solar Update: There is a new attorney whom is currently reviewing the 
terms of the contract along with Barry’s comments and recommendations. Just waiting 
for the attorney’s correspondence. However the Superintendent is surprised that they 
started the pre-erosion work already with no signed contract in hand. The 
Superintendent also learned that along with Zero Point, John Hancock has invested 
their money in these solar companies. The Superintendent met with a representative 
from Solar Point and they offered our customers - both commercial and residential 
customers with a substantial discount on their electric bill – Commercial - 20% and 
Residential - 15%. This would not require any panels to be installed – it’s just because 
they are our customers and should be provided with a discount. 

5. Henshaw Pond/Grindstone Well Plant Operations 
a. CL2 Booster Pump: We repaired the panel as indicated at the last meeting and the 

booster pump is now back in operation.  
b. Grindstone Well Transmitter: The transmitter probe has been giving us a problem 

for some time now and we are looking into 3 different styles to replace it with. 
Unfortunately, two of these offer no surge protection. We are trying the third option 
and researching it since RE Erickson is not familiar with it. The up side is the third 
option is the least expensive of the three. We will continue to research and may end 
up installing it moving forward. We will let the board know once it’s installed. 

6. Distribution Projects: Went back to Peter Salem Rd which needed to be repaved after 
last year’s project since it settled quite a bit. Also, the Chapel St project begins 
tomorrow. 
 

VI. COMMUNICATIONS 
 

VII. PERSONNEL 

A. Roger Bouley will be on vacation from August 12-22, 2016 on his annual Maine vacation. 
 

VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

A. Approval of Next Meeting - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to hold the next meeting on 
August 22, 2016 at 10:00 A.M. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
Note: The meeting after that – would be the 12th of August and Chairman Bergin will not be 
present. 

 
IX. ADJOURNMENT 

Commissioner DellaCava motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All 
in favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 10:53 A.M.  

 



“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


